
 

 
 

  Friday 20th October Newsletter 5 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
What a busy half first half term we have had! The first seven weeks of the school year have flown by, and the last two weeks have 
been no exception. 
 
I would first like to congratulate Eden Pearson in Year 5.  Eden has been given a permanent position at the Colchester UTD Emerging 
Talent Centre for Football, where she now progresses towards the England Talent Pathways as a Goalkeeper.  This is an amazing 
achievement and we are incredibly proud of Eden and can’t wait to see what she achieves in the future. 
 
On Wednesday, we had the Two Johns visit us from EST Safety.  They led assemblies with our Key Stage 2 children about the risks 
of the online world.  It was a shock to ourselves and the Two Johns, how many of our children have been exposed to adult content 
online.  Please talk to your children about what they learnt from these sessions, and what steps they can take to protect themselves 
and to enjoy the Internet safetly.  The Two Johns run a Facebook page (EST Safety) which has a plethora of advice for Parents and 
Carers and recommend spending some time reading their content. 
 
Our Girls Football team had their first match yesterday against Engaines.  I am proud to say that the girls won 8-4! What an amazing 
start to their football season. Please see page 3 for the report.  
 
After half term, all children in Key Stage 2 (Years 3-6) will be taking part in swimming lessons.  The swimming lessons will take 
place on the school site as it did last year.  Children will require to bring to school a one piece swimming costume for girls or fitted 
swimming trunks for boys, a towel, swimming hat (all children are required to wear one, we have a small number of spares the    
children can wear if they do not have their own), footwear to wear to the pool (such as flip flops / crocs), children may wear a   
dressing gown if they wish whilst walking from the changing pods to the swimming pool.  Details of when your child will be        
swimming and which group will be posted by your child’s class teacher on their class story on ClassDojo. 
 
On Wednesday 15th November, we will be hosting our Termly Learning Conferences. This is an opportunity for you to see your 
child’s learning and to discuss their progress with their class teacher.  You will be able to book appointments via ClassDojo from 
Monday 30th October. 
 
Please note that poppies are available for children to  purchase for a small monetary donation until Friday 10th November. If your 
child would like a poppy, please send them to school with a small donation.  
 
I would like to remind parents/carers that if you wish to use the Wraparound provision, please ensure you have completed the 
online form in order to secure your child’s place via the link provided.—This must be completed the day before you require the  pro-
vision.  We have to keep to strict supervision ratios; without booking, your child may be turned away if they have not pre-booked. If 
you have already booked a place and you no longer require this, please ensure that you inform Wraparound by emailing            
Wraparound@whitehallacademy.essex.sch.uk. 
 
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=rqhnVjY-
bkmsUYihtBXSrusqua2htX1OnuzqxmtRHxBUREZZMlRROFpVUEoyVzRUTDRLSUQwTDNGOC4u 
 
A reminder that next week  is half term for our school community—I wish you all a very enjoyable and restful week.  We start back 
on Monday 30th October, gates open at 8.35am. 
 
Mrs Eames 
Headteacher  

Message from the Head  

Telephone: 01255 422 825  
Email: admin@whitehallacademy.essex.sch.uk  

Website: www.whitehallacademy.co.uk 

Parents/Carers of Year 6 Pupils 
 

Online applications are now open for parents/carers of current Year 6 children to apply for a secondary school place 
for September 2024. Applications can be made at www.essex.gov.uk/admissions and th closing date is                 
31st October 2023. 

Congratulations to class 4W who are the attendance cup winners for 100% attendance for week commencing 
Monday 16th October.  Well Done Class 4W!  

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=rqhnVjY-bkmsUYihtBXSrusqua2htX1OnuzqxmtRHxBUREZZMlRROFpVUEoyVzRUTDRLSUQwTDNGOC4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=rqhnVjY-bkmsUYihtBXSrusqua2htX1OnuzqxmtRHxBUREZZMlRROFpVUEoyVzRUTDRLSUQwTDNGOC4u
http://www.whitehallacademy.co.uk
http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions


 

 
 
  
 

Upcoming Events 
 

Thursday 2nd November 2023 
Open Day for Reception Starters 2024-2025 - 

1:30pm  
 

6C Class Assembly  
 

Thursday 16th November 2023 
5EM Class Assembly  

 
Friday 17th November 2023  

World Prematurity Day 
Wear Purple/Non-Uniform Day 

 
Monday 27th November 2023  

Shakespeare for Schools Festival  
Performance of The Tempest at the  

Dance East Theatre in Ipswich  
from children who attend Drama Club  

 
Thursday 30th November 2023  

Year 4 Mayan Workshop  
 

2L Class Assembly  
 

Thursday 14th December 2023  
4W Class Assembly  

Diary Dates 
 

Monday 23rd October-Friday 27th October 2023 
Half Term  

 
Monday 6th November 2023 

Swimming lessons commence for KS2.                     
Further Information will be available on ClassDojo in 

due course.   
 

Non Pupil Days for the 2023-2024  
Academic Year  

 
• Wednesday 15th November 2023 (TLCs)  
• Wednesday 13th March 2024  
• Friday 7th June 2024  

School Dinners 
Please see our school website for the School 

Dinner Menu.  

 
w/c Monday 30th October    

 
Week 2 

ATTENDANCE 
 

Please note that if your child is absent from school, it is your responsibility to contact 
the school by telephoning the office is in accordance with our Attendance Policy and  
Absence Procedures. We thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 
 
The school gates open at 8:35am and registration takes place at 8:45am.  
 
The school day finishes at 3:15pm. School Clubs and  tuition begin at 3:15pm until 
4:15pm.  
 
Please note that all children are required to be in class for 8.45am ready for               
registration, after this time your child will need to register at the school office and will 
be marked as late. 



  
 

 

SPORTS REPORT  
Girls Football Match at Engaines 

 Thursday 19th October 2023  

Yesterday after school, White Hall went to Engaines to play a girls football match. Our girls were very  
nervous as we hadn’t had a lot of time to train together but they were also excited! We started the lead with 
1-0 before the ball slipped through Summer's fingers allowing them to make the score 1-1.  
 
The girls determination to win and recover the ball was incredible. We managed to win a free kick in which 
Eden smashed in straight at the back of the net.  Not long after,  unfortunately Amieleigh came off the pitch 
due to injuring herself, but this never stopped her coming back and scoring a goal!! 
 
As the game progressed, the score increased making the score 8-4 overall!!!!! Our two goal scorers, Eden 
who scored 7, and Amieleigh who scored 1, both worked extremely hard together and we are all very proud 
of them.  
 
I am so impressed with the progress and effort the girls all put in. A massive well done to Darcie and     
Kenzie (4J) who played their very first school match yesterday and smashed it. Well done girls, keep up the 
hard work! Everyone was player of the match! 



  
 

 



  
 

 

COMMUNITY  


